DETLING PARISH COUNCIL

NEWSLETTER OCTOBER 2019
FUTURE MEETING DATES

Parish meetings always fall on the first Tuesday of the month with the exception of January and August when no meetings take place.
DETLING PARISH COUNCIL

MEETING DATES 2019
Tuesday 5th November 2019

Tuesday 3rd December 2019

Meetings are held in the Meeting Room of Detling Village Hall at 7.00pm.
DOG MESS AROUND THE VILLAGE

Residents are reminded to clear up after their dogs please. It has been reported that there is a lot of dog mess on the pavements and recreational areas. Please keep the village clean for the enjoyment of all who lives here!

Please note that dogs are not permitted at the Old School Playing Field.
PARISH WEBSITE

Parish Council Minutes and Agendas are available to download on the Parish Councils website at www.detlingparish.co.uk
PLANNING MATTERS

The Parish Council is very concerned about the number of retrospective planning applications that are being submitted to Maidstone Borough Council for Detling. Theses contravene the planning laws and therefore it has been agreed that Detling Parish Council, as a Statutory Consultee to all applications for Detling, will look at retrospective applications as robustly as possible. As a Statutory Consultee the Borough Council has a legal duty to take into account the comments from the PC when determining any application’s for Detling.

Applications Received

19/504813/FULL
Pollyfields Farm Scragged Oak Road Detling Maidstone

Erection of a 3-bay garage with first floor home office and creation of a turning circle to improve access. (Resubmission to 19/501286/FULL)



18/10/2019

MBC Application Decisions

19/503821/FULL 

Pollehill Oast Scragged Oak Road Detling ME14 3HL 

Demolition of existing barn and outbuilding and erection of residential annexe building. 

Application Permitted

19/503956/NMAMD 

Adjacent to Detling Village Hall Pilgrims Way Detling Maidstone Kent ME14 3JY 

Non-Material Amendment rotation of the proposed container so that it is parallel with the Village Hall, and in part covering the same footprint of the approved development subject to 18/503272/FULL and 19/500202/SUB 

Application Permitted

Detling Neighbourhood Plan

The Parish Council are considering the benefits of having a Neighbourhood Plan and we are looking for volunteer residents who would be willing to join a small group to investigate this with members of the Parish Council.
What is a Neighbourhood Plan?

Neighbourhood planning gives communities direct power to develop a shared vision for their neighbourhood and shape the development and growth of their local area. They are able to choose where they want new homes, shops and offices to be built, have their say on what those new buildings should look like and what infrastructure should be provided, and grant planning permission for the new buildings they want to see go ahead. Neighbourhood planning provides a powerful set of tools for local people to plan for the types of development to meet their community’s needs and where the ambition of the neighbourhood is aligned with the strategic needs and priorities of the wider local area.
If you are interested in volunteering, please contact the Parish Clerk by emailing detlingparishcouncil@sherriebabington.co.uk
AIR QUALITY IN DETLING

The Parish Council is setting up a small group to look at the air quality issues in Detling and consider the options to try to improve this. We are inviting a small number of residents to join this group. 

If you wish to assist with this project, please contact the Parish Clerk on 01634 867173 or email babington@sherriebabington.co.uk. 

VILLAGER AWARD

Detling has long been noted as being very active with a creditable array of organisations and activities.  In addition, there are many 'unsung heroes', who do many hours of voluntary work on behalf of their neighbours, the community or the village as a whole.

Detling Parish Council is looking for nominations for a recipient of the 2019 award.

Nominations can be in writing or by email. They must be for someone living within the Parish and sent to the Parish Clerk or handed to your local Parish Councillor by 30th October 2019.  The Parish Council will have the final decision as to the recipient of this award.
